Penns Grove Sewerage Authority

August 19, 2021

The regular monthly meeting of the Penns Grove Sewerage Authority was called to order by our Chairperson, Mrs. James, at 5:00 P.M. on August 19, 2021 in accordance with Public Law 1075, Chapter 231. Notice of this meeting was advertised in the South Jersey Times and on the website.

Present at the meeting were: Mrs. Mary Kay James, Mr. Abasi Moyenda, Mr. Carl Washington and Mr. John Scarpaci.

Mrs. James made a motion to accept the minutes for the July 15, 2021 meeting and was approved by Mr. Scarpaci and was seconded by Mr. Washington. On roll call, all voted yes.

Resolution 2021-8-1 Approval of removing properties foreclosed on by the Borough of Penns Grove. Was approved by Mr. Scarpaci and second by Mr. Washington. On roll call, all voted yes.

Chairwoman Mrs. James asked for the number of connections we have in the Borough for the Auditor Mr. Calvatia. Ms. Danks said she will get the information to her for Mr. Calvatia.

Mrs. James stated that the Solar Project is moving forward and Bill from Key Stone listed 3 best properties for Solar Panels. One such property is 71 W Harmony St. Want to pay \$1 for property and pay attorney fees.

Mr. Scarpaci thanked Bill Boden the Superintendent for cutting up tree which saved the sewer money.

Mr. Scarpaci asked if solar could be placed on our roof but it is not feasible. To small if an area and not cost effective.

Mr. Boden stated that the power equipment evaluated Cat Generator on 7/27. They provide estimates to repair and replace. They believe we could get another 20-25 years out of unit if we do necessary repairs.

Mr. Boded stated that the 4-inch Trash Pump was delivered and is working well.

Mr. Boden stated that the summer help has been painting inside and outside of building.

Mr. Boden stated that the plant is running well.

Mr. Boden stated the Capital Improvements are as follows:

Generator repair \$42,000 or replacement \$166,000

If generator was repaired, sludge transfer pump and algae control system clarifiers where we could get all for \$132,000 and looking for grants to help with repairs.

Mrs. James noted that the month ending July 2021 treasurer's report was submitted.

Mrs. James made a motion to pay the bills and was approved by Mr. Washington and was seconded by Mr. Moyenda.

Mrs. James made a motion to adjourn meeting and was approved by Mr. Moyenda and seconded by Mr. Washington.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Danks

Office Manager